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Interoperability Initiatives for the
Structural Steel Industry



Notice to AISC Member Fabricators: We need your help

The structural steel industry has developed a specification for electronic RFQs and inquiries

· This will mean you can generate an electronic file with all your material requirements and send it to your steel suppliers

· Steel suppliers will be able to import this file and respond to you electronically

· You will then be able to read this file back into your software for analysis before placing a purchase order

This will save your company (and your suppliers) a considerable amount of time

· It will virtually eliminate miscommunication

· It eliminates having to work differently with each supplier – the file is standard and can be used by anyone

· It eliminates faxes and emailed PDFs

· It eliminates manual re-entry of data – by you and by your supplier

· It will enable a much faster, much more accurate response to your inquiries

As a fabricator, your voice is powerful

· The specification is ready and has been tested: Are your suppliers?

· We need your help to help you

· Send an email to your suppliers asking them when they’ll be able to help you save time and money. Let them know how important this project is to you, and to the industry.

Sample emails are available to send to your steel suppliers

· Use them as a template

Make your voice heard

---sample email---send to your steel supplier---adjust as necessary---
TO: {My steel supplier}

Subject: Do you support the new automated RFQ process (steelXML)?

Dear {steel supplier},
AISC has just announced it has released a specification to allow electronic inquiries and Requests for Quotations (RFQs). This would mean I could automatically generate an electronic inquiry from my purchasing software and send it to you to quote. You would then be able to respond electronically so that I could bring this back into my software for analysis.

This would save my firm a tremendous amount of time, and help eliminate errors and miscommunication that sometimes occurs during the inquiry process. As such I want to adopt this way of working as soon as possible.

Are you able to support this new process? If not; when will you be able to?

If you need more information about this from AISC then contact Luke Faulkner (Faulkner@aisc.org).

I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

{Signature}
---sample email 2---send to your software (MIS) supplier---adjust as necessary---
TO: {My software supplier}

Subject: Do you support the new automated RFQ process (steelXML)?

Dear {software supplier},
AISC has just announced it has released a specification to allow electronic inquiries and Requests for Quotations (RFQs). This would mean I could automatically generate an electronic inquiry from my purchasing software and send it to my suppliers for a quote. The supplier would then be able to respond electronically so that I could bring this back into my software for analysis.

This would save my firm a tremendous amount of time, and help eliminate errors and miscommunication that sometimes occurs during the inquiry process. As such I want to adopt this way of working as soon as possible.

Are you able to support this new process? If not; when will you be able to?

If you need more information about this from AISC then contact Luke Faulkner (Faulkner@aisc.org). 

I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

{Signature}
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